



DOIA 1819-0898

1 May 2019

Emily Sanderson fyi-request-9183-cd9772c0@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Emily Sanderson,

Thank you for your email of 3 December 2018 to the Minister for Workplace Relations and Safety requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information:

"Any and all correspondence between you or your Ministry and CultureSafe NZ Ltd or any of its agents between September 23, 2017 and today, November 3, 2018."

As you are aware, the following part of your request was transferred to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE) for response:

"Any and all correspondence between your Ministry and CultureSafe NZ Ltd or any of its agents between September 23, 2017 and today, November 3, 2018"

On 16 April 2019 you were contacted by Ministerial Services about your request, and asked to refine your request by 30 April 2019. This letter is to advise you that as you have not responded to our correspondence, your request is refused under section 18(f) of the Act that the information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or research.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of our decision to refuse your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Jan Morison

Team Leader, Ministerial Services (CLM)